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The Vestry of St. Timothy's Episcopal Church wishes to maintain effective communication with and support for the lay ministers of the Church. To this end the Vestry has established that the ministry groups, temporary, standing, or ad hoc, shall have a Vestry Liaison provided by the Vestry.

The mission of the Liaison is to support, encourage, and affirm, the ministry of the group for whom they are liaison.

To this end the Liaisons will:

1) attend the meetings of their assigned ministry group, learn what has been done, what is being done, what future plans the members of that ministry may have, review the ministry’s mission statement (is it up to date, does every member of the ministry have a copy, is it given to newcomers to the ministry)
2) report to the Vestry, as necessary, the activities of the ministry group, and convey in return all requests and recommendations of this body to the Vestry
3) report to their assigned group all policies, recommendations, and requests of the Vestry that effect the ministry of the group
4) remind when necessary that their assigned group have a current mission statement, a chairperson or persons (with a usual tenure of one to three years) and a means for succession, a budget approved by the Vestry, publicized and open meetings, and a process for approving expenditure of the group's funds
5) make available to the ministry group the Church Treasurer's report, the Vestry's next meeting agenda (with an offer to include any additional concerns or issues the group may have for the Vestry), and the most recently approved Vestry minutes
The Canons of the Diocese and the National Church further require that a member of the Vestry approve disbursement of funds. In accordance with the Canons, the Vestry Liaison, or the Junior Warden, or the Senior Warden must authorize, by signature, each disbursement.

The Liaison may offer but not insist upon whatever benefit of experience s/he may have, always remembering that the mission of the Church belongs to and is conducted by the baptized members of the Church. In the spirit of shared ministry Liaisons are not to serve as officiating members or chairpersons of the ministry group to which they are liaison.
The Liaison's mission is otherwise always to be in keeping with the Canons of the Episcopal Church, Holy Scripture, and the mission of St. Timothy’s which is to encourage and support the ministry of all God’s people.
